Special General Meeting Minutes

Burnaby Tennis Club Membership

August 13, 2014

The attached Power Point presentation was reviewed and discussed at the meeting.  The following is a list of discussion items that resulted from the presentation of this information.

3(viii) Partnerships to be solidified:  Burnaby Parks and Recreation; Burnaby School Board, Wheelchair Tennis BC, Tennis BC, etc. 
· Graham recommended that the club proceed with caution in partnership with Tennis B.C. to ensure the club maintains control in running the club. 

· The lease on the clubhouse was extended for 5 more years.  George thanked Eng, Glen and everyone that assisted him on providing club statistics on membership usage for the report to the City.  

·  The city is interested in working with the club regarding renovations and looking into the potential to add youth programs, school programs, etc. to the club.

· Wheelchair Tennis competed in the Burnaby Open this year. This is he first time they have competed in an open tournament.   George is in communication with the group and some of the members may join the Club.  

3(v) Recruitment of Communications Manager (by September 30th)

· Jackie Brown volunteered for this position. 

3(x) Committees require Volunteers:  Clubhouse Renovation to create a Capital Budget, Awards Night, and Burnaby Open Tournament.

· Volunteers are needed to assist in planning the renovation of the clubhouse.  The City of Burnaby is interested in making the clubhouse wheelchair assessable.  Renovation plans will be discussed with the City of Burnaby when the club has a potential plan in place.    
3(e) Membership Dues increase for 2014-2015 (September 1st 2014)

· There was a consensus amongst members present at the meeting that the 9% increase was required.  It was noted that the increase should apply to all court bookings, guest fees, Contract Bookings etc. 
· Comparison slides were shown on what other clubs in the city charge for court time per hour (page 19).  Members acknowledged that the Burnaby Tennis Club is good value and reasonable compared to other clubs in the City.  

4. Rules Committee Recommendation Discussion led by Lawrence Kumar, Eng Choo, and Mike Hopkins.   

-  Originally proposed 20 hour rule for courts 1 & 6 was modified as a result of member feedback. Details on Slide 23.
-      Courts 1 & 6 will be available for general booking at 8:00am the day before.  The reason is that releasing courts #1 & #6 the same day at 8:00 a.m. is not known to be supported by a majority of the BTC Board Members and members present at the meeting.   Glen had advised that he thought this would work.   
-    Free bookings can be up-to 2 hours for either singles or doubles
-    3 consecutive hours of booking is not permitted – rule to be re-instated.
-     Enough feedback was received during member consultation to allow members to play as guests up to 2x/month.  
-      By a show of hands, this rule was supported by 12 for vs. 10 against of members present.  (excl. staff who were not allowed to vote).
-      LK reports that Gigasports system has a feature to automate this online & enforce this limit.
-      The majority of the members at the meeting felt this was a good idea.  
-      There was a request to allow non-members to play more often (than 2 x / mo.) but this was not supported by the majority of the members present.
-      Nick Lee asked why the club doesn't charge for free courts and argued that it should.
-      In response to Slides 21 & 22 showing distribution (concentration) of bookings by Top 10%/25%/50% of members in attendance, about half (by a show of hands), agreed to further investigation of concept of charging for 'free' courts.  Future operating costs of club will inevitably rise, this is a way to generate more revenue from the courts from those who use them the most and partially offset the impact of higher future dues on all members.
-     Lori Chong suggested that guests be allowed to play 3 times per month.  The majority of the members did not think the rule should change as the incentive to join the club may be lost.   
-  Gigasports say, that BTC online rules are some of the most complex set of rules they administer.
-     Lawrence recommends that BTC RC should re-convene in the fall with a broader mandate to:
 - Take a broader look at other booking rules used by other tennis clubs and report back options with pros & cons to members.
-  Review summer booking rules (for next summer)
-     Lawrence asked members if it is worth investigating going online to do free same day bookings as it would greatly reduce number of calls to office and eliminate manual typed-in entry errors by staff. Because it would be done in Gigasports by members it would also allow the club to monitor court usage better. 
                  -     A decision on the revised rules will be made by the Board Members prior to September 1st.  

General Discussion
· Jonathan Phillips suggested opening up club at 7:00 a.m. everyday.   There is currently an early bird group that play two times per week at 7:00 a.m.  They pay additional money as the heat needs to go on earlier.  There are no staffs working at this time.  Currently 34% of the court time is not being used.
· The signs on the Club’s summer courts need to be put back up as there have been some confrontations with the public regarding the use of these courts.  The signs were taken down by the City when they were working on the courts.  The City will be contacted on the possibility of putting the signs back up.
· Can the club consider an online booking system for next summer? It is a planned item for 2015.
· The May Board minutes stated that Directors cannot be paid for work done at the club.  They can be reimbursed for expenses.  A motion was approved that directors could receive an honorarium for work done.   Graham did not think this was allowed in the constitution.  George will seek legal advice on this and our constitution and BTC’s adherence to The BC Society Act and other issues and report back to the membership. The minutes for the May 14th will be corrected to reflect the discussion around that minute.  No directors have received honorariums at this time.  
· The courts have been resurfaced; however, there are still dips in courts 1 and 2. These courts are also called 16-17 in the summer, but will be repaired in 2015 and allocated in the 2015 Budget of the City of Burnaby. 
· A member asked if there was any way to cut money from the current budget.  Lawrence advised that this was not possible as the budget is currently very lean.  Utilities and repairs also went up this year.  

· The question was asked if any improvements were planned this winter to improve the lighting in the bubble.  There is no plan to upgrade the lighting in our current Bubble. Lighting is in the budget for when the new bubble is required and purchased.  

· Larry has put up a history of past Board Presidents.  Volunteers are required to write up a history of the club.

